
Bedminster Township School

Parent Teacher Organization

Meeting Minutes

October 9, 2012 (unapproved)
Minutes – Marisa Austenberg, co-secretary 

* September 19, 2012 minutes approved.

Welcome and Comments -- Deborah Weiss, co-president
* Meeting called to order at 7:08 p.m.
Superintendent’s Report--Ms. Carolyn Koos

* It’s nice to be here. She is looking forward to having Corby Swan, our new principal, start.  No date has been set yet.

* Teacher evaluation meeting today to choose the new teacher evaluation tool. Strategic planning with the Board of Education regarding the technology plan and curriculum enhancements is ongoing.  The superintendent’s office welcomes any questions from parents. It’s important to work together for the good of the kids.
* Applause offered for all teachers, parents and the community.

Principal’s Report -- Mr. Corby Swan

* Observing the PTO meeting, not present in a formal capacity. He is looking forward to being at Bedminster School in a full time capacity, possibly early November.  Plans to stop in school once a week until his start date to meet with administration and teachers.  Thank you to everyone for their kindness shown.

Supervisor of Instruction -- Ms. Jennifer Giordano

* Geography Bee will be on Thursday, January 10. Early notice is being given so that students can better prepare.  The date for the Spelling Bee will be set soon, also for some time in January.

* Homework and Computer Clubs are under way.  Student Council advisors have been approved and the student council will meet soon.

* Red Ribbon week will be October 22-26.  Fire Prevention week is this week and Picture Day is Friday, October 12.

* Professional Development Day was October 8 and was great for the staff.  A multicultural awareness workshop was presented, along with workshops on various topics such as Web browsers, legalities of special education, among others. There was a very positive response from teachers.

Board of Education Representative -- Emily Caspersen

* On October 22, the BOE will meet to set goals for the 2012-13 year.  A welcome to the new administration was offered. The BOE is very pleased with the administration now in place. 

* Open board seat interviews to be held at the regular meeting at 7:30 pm.  Must be a U.S. citizen and registered to vote.  Application is due on October 15 at 4 .pm.  The appointee will stay as a member for the meeting and the position is appointed until December 2013.  The new appointee will need to decide by June if he/she wants to run for the position in November 2013 for a subsequent term.

Teacher Representative -- Mr. Chuck Hogan

* Thank you for the Planetarium Assembly.  The upcoming assemblies look great.

Correspondence -- Lori Crowell, co-secretary
* Thank you notes read from Ms. Godfried for the Back To School Luncheon, from the administrative staff for the New Student/Kindergarten Orientation, and from Miss Valentine’s class for the Planetarium Assembly.

Treasurer’s Report -- Jessica Pascale, treasurer
* As of September 30, cash inflows were $1,676.22, outflows were $3,450.75. Bank balance as of October 9 is $42,552.19.

New Business

* Robert McNulty, school technology coordinator, thanked the PTO for the invitation to speak at the meeting. He reviewed how to navigate the school Website.  Topics discussed were creating an account and registering on the site to receive e-alerts from the school, managing subscriptions, HomeLogic, quick links, “community” items posted, and upcoming changes to the Website (“Passkey” to store passwords and “new” to appear before new items in the Friday Folder). He hopes every parent has set up their account.  He welcomes thoughts and ideas regarding the Website from the membership.

* Basil Scaperdas, accompanied by Roy Cobb and Karen Hilde of Boy Scout Troop 53/Cub Scout Pack 153, discussed the benefits of scouting and presented some facts to those in attendance about some of the leadership and character-building skills boys achieve when becoming involved in the scouting program. Pictures and more information can be found on their Website at www.troop53bedminster.com.  Boys in first through fifth grades can participate in Cub Scouts and boys in sixth grade through 18 years old can participate in Boy Scouts.

* Information on SchoolKidz, a school supply kit program, was presented to the membership. Deb Weiss explained that this program is something the PTO is looking into possibly implementing for the next school year. Each kit comes with all the school supplies a child needs, and is personalized with child’s name and grade. These kits will be waiting on the children’s’ desks on the first day of school and will include all the supplies that were provided by/approved by the teachers. The idea is to give parents one less thing to worry about at the end of the summer, for about the same cost as buying your own school supplies but without the hassle of shopping yourself.  PTO will meet with administration to discuss the program further and present more information at November meeting. 

* Greenhouse. Karna unable to attend tonight’s meeting. Discussion postponed to a future meeting.

* PTO Holiday Tea was discussed. Deb Weiss said Kori Edwards volunteered to chair this first-annual event, and additional volunteers would be needed for donations of food, paper goods, decorations and small raffle gifts.  Volunteers will sign up with Kori.  Discussion questions solicited from the membership:  What is the budget for the event?  There will be a $50 budget from the Hospitality line item with the majority of items coming as donations from PTO members and parent volunteers.  The event will be held in early December after school and is a great way to say thank you to the staff. Vote was taken on whether or not to hold this event by ballot with 23 in favor and 6 opposed.

Old Business
* Book Fair. School librarian Ms. Betsy Quinn said book fair will be held November 12-16 in the library and online.  A “MySignUp” can be found on the school Website under the Library/Media Department, Book Fair tab.  She needs three volunteers per time slot, two time slots per day.  Family shop times are Wednesday, 9-10:30 a.m. and Thursday, 4-8 p.m.  Information will be in the Friday Folder seeking 8th grade community service volunteers to set up and take down. If anyone knows of 8th graders looking for community service hours, let them know of this opportunity.  “Diary of a Wimpy Kid” #7 can be pre-ordered.  All questions and volunteers welcome.

* Fall Fest. Jenn McAdoo, co-president thanked everyone who volunteered. Special thanks to Amy Matinho for volunteering her time to doing face painting. 
* Spring Fling. Steve Goldman, event chair, is holding a meeting on Oct. 23 at 6:30 p.m. for anyone interested in volunteering. 

* Halloween Events.  Gina Fernandez, co-vice-president said the Halloween Carnival will be held on October 31 for students in grades pre-K to 3 in two sessions:  9:15-11 a.m. and 12:45-2:30 p.m.   Volunteers needed in addition to the Homeroom parents.  No siblings allowed and costumes are not required.  Halloween parade will be at 2:45 p.m.  Halloween Spooktacular games for grades 4-6 will be held on October 30.  Volunteers needed for 3 shifts from 9-12:30.  Haunted Tail and Dance sponsored by the Bedminster Recreation Department, to be held on October 27 from 8-11 p.m. for students in grades 6-8. Volunteers requested of the PTO to man “scare stations” along the trail.
* Back to School Night went smoothly.  Thank you to Kim Rich, Donna Connelly, Faith Costabile and everyone who volunteered to bring food items.

Ongoing Committees

* Homeroom Parents --Mary Kessler & Suzie Stevinson. Thanks for the hospitality provided this evening, and please remember to forward all communication to your respective classes.

* Programs/Assemblies--Monica Burch & Karna Johnsen were not present.  Planetarium program was a huge success and Deb Weiss gave thanks to the chairs for their work in organizing.

* 8th Grade Fundraising--Maureen Murphy. Car Wash is postponed until spring.  Far Hills Race Day Meeting parking again will be offered at the school on Saturday, October 20 as a class fundraiser.  She encouraged anyone attending this year’s race to park at the school to help the 8th grade class. The Holiday Workshop will be held December 5-7 with gifts galore for everyone on your list; gift wrapping available.  

* Spirit Wear. Chairperson Meryl Bender was not present.  Orders by form or online are due by October 16. You can find online order forms through PTO home page. Meryl has samples of items if anyone is unsure of their size. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:12 p.m.  Next meeting will be held November 9, 2012.


